
 
July 27, 2017 

 
 

Vincent Burke, P.E., Utilities Director 
Indian River County Utilities Department 
1801 27th Street 
Vero Beach, FL 32960 
vburke@ircgov.com  
 
Re: Second In-Kind Project Proposal  

IRCUD/West Regional WTF 
 DW - Facility ID No. FL0041637  

Indian River County 
 

Dear Mr. Burke: 
 
On July 11, 2017, the Department received the timely submittal of the Indian River County Utilities West 
Regional WWTF’s Second In-Kind Project Proposal, in association with Consent Order, OGC File No. 17-
0072.  The Proposal, as submitted to the Department, was reviewed and determined to qualify as an 
acceptable In-Kind Project.  This document serves as official notice of the Department’s approval. 
 
Please be aware that within 180 days of obtaining Department approval for the In-Kind Proposal, the entire 
In-Kind project shall be complete.  Please address any questions or concerns to Jeff Christian at 
561.681.6616 or via e-mail address at jeff.christian@dep.state.fl.us.  Thank you for your cooperation toward 
resolving this matter. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 

John Renfranz,  
Environmental Manager 
Southeast District 
 
 
JR/jc 
 
ec:  Eric Charest, Environmental Compliance Specialist, IRCUD, echarest@ircgov.com  

John Renfranz, Environmental Manager, DEP/WPB, John.Renfranz@dep.state.fl.us   
Jeff Christian, Environmental Specialist, DEP/WPB, jeff.christian@dep.state.fl.us  
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3301 Gun Club Road, MSC 7210-1 
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Rick Scott 
Governor 

 
Carlos Lopez-Cantera 

Lt. Governor 
 

Noah Valenstein 
Secretary 
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